Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Regular Meeting, October 8, 2018
Scheduled to start directly following the Fall Seasonal Campsite Lottery @5:30PM

The Eden Selectboard met at the Town Office on October 8, 2018.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Adam Degree, George Sheldrick, Julie Gates Candy Vear and Tracey Morin.

1. Ricky opened the meeting at 5:35PM. 

2. Additions & Deletions to the Agenda:  

a.
G1 Holdings Settlement Funds – Comments submitted/November meeting date:  Comments submitted during the comment period had been provided for the Selectboards review.  An email from John Schmeltzer requested time at a future Selectboard meeting to discuss their progress and any revisions that are being considered and to get Selectboard feedback.  The Selectboard asked that they attend the November 12th meeting.

b.
LCBP Grant Application 2019 – Letter of Support:  The Lake Eden Greeter Program grant application for 2019 is due in November.  Tracey provided the Selectboard with an updated letter of support to accompany this grant application.  Ricky made the motion to send the letter of support of the Lake Eden Greeter Program.  George seconded.  Approved.

c.
BCBS Health Plan Information:  Information on plans offered for 2019 and Eden’s anticipated premium based on current coverage was reviewed.  Information packets had been prepared for employees participating in the plan.  Candy will follow up with VLCT and provide additional information at the next meeting.
At this time, the Selectboard moved to #4.

4.
Julie Gates:  Julie was advised of the upcoming meeting with Rob Moore (LCPC) and Jim Ryan (Municipal Roads Program Coordinator Stormwater Program) on October 12, 2018 at 7:30AM.  It is Eden’s plan to utilize monies from the MRGP grant program to address the problems at this site.  Also provided to Julie was research of past correspondence and minutes in regard to the drive access and work at this location.  Julie expressed her feeling that this site is being overlooked on purpose and has contacted an attorney.  Past discussions of work and problems at this location, work in this area for other reasons, town policy on drive culvert replacement, the research provided, MRGP grant and new MRGP standards were discussed in length with no joint agreement of how to proceed.  George is unavailable, but Adam can attend the meeting on October 12th.  A Special Meeting will be posted.
Returning to the Agenda:

3.
ECS Nature Trail Agreement:  ECS Principal, Melinda Mascolino was present to discuss the Property Use Agreement.  George noted an error on page 2, #3 Term:  2016 should be 2019 and page 3, #9 Notice:  names of current chairs should be omitted.  Melinda agreed to these changes.  Adam made the motion change the date to 2019, remove the current chair names and sign the agreement.  Approved and signed.  David Whitcomb will be contacted to stop at the office to sign on behalf of ECS.  A copy will then be sent to LNMUUSD for their files. 
5.
Citizen Input:  None at this time.
6.
Approve the Minutes of September 24, 2018:  Adam made the motion to approve the minutes of September 24, 2018 as written.  Approved.

7.
Beach Update:  
a.
Tracey spoke to the Selectboard of a call received last week of someone with a service dog who was walking on the beach and was asked to leave LERA.  They did not wish to file a complaint, only make us aware of the event.  Information on service dogs and public places will be gathered and added to the Managers Handbook.  
b.
As Bob has chosen not to return as manager for 2019 a notice for advertising the position was reviewed.  The Selectboard suggested the date of December 10, 2018 for application submittal.

c.
After closing LERA for the season, the message will be changed for people to contact the town office with questions about reservations.  Office staff will monitor LERA’s answering machine and deal with any calls/reservations until a new manager is hired.

d.
The Selectboard scheduled the final walkthrough of LERA for Tuesday, October 16, 2018 at 5PM.

e.
There has been no update on the survey of LERA property from David Peatman.  Tracey will touch base with him on the progress of this project.

8.
Dog Officer Update:  The letter the Selectboard requested at the last meeting has not been prepared.  Tracey will try to have this for the next meeting.
9.
Constable Update:  None at this time.

10.
Health Officer Update:  None at this time.

11.
Road Commissioner Report:

a.
Update Knowles Flat Culvert #13-8:  Ricky reported that the guardrail has been installed and the west end of Knowles Flat Rd has been reopened to through traffic.
i.
Knowles Flat Public Notice – review for posting:  A public notice to go in the local papers and announced on local radio was reviewed with no changes noted. 
ii.
Army Corp Finalization Form – review & sign:  The Compliance Certification Form for the Wetland Permit for this project was reviewed.  George made the motion to sign and submit the document to US Army Corp of Engineers.  Approved and signed.
b.
Update Knowles Flat Twin Culverts:  None at this time.
c.
Update Knowles Flat Paving:  Reclaiming took place on September 21st.  Paving was completed on October 5th & 6th.  Additional shoulder and driveway work is needed to complete the project.
d.
Heath Gravel Pit – Gravel crushing:  Tracey has been in contact with Susan Baird, District Coordinator for Environmental Commissions.  Susan advised an Act 250 Application for Construction Completion Date Extension would be needed.  Susan assisted Tracey with completing this form and advised once signed it could be processed quickly allowing work to commence by October 15th.  Dennis Heath has been contacted and will stop at the town office tomorrow to sign the form.  Adam made the motion to sign the Act 250 Application to extend the completion date.  George seconded.  Approved and signed.  Ricky advised that McCullough plans to move in on October 16th to begin crushing gravel.
e.
Griggs Rd Bus Turnaround Update:  Vehicles are currently parked in the area used as a turnaround for both the town and school at the end of Griggs Rd.  Ricky will speak with the land owner.  The school would like a new turnaround in a private drive.  Ricky wishes to leave it as is.  A meeting of all parties will take place in the near future.

f.
ROW Excavation Permit Application – Carrie Earle – sign approval:  This permit was approved on September 24th but the approval page was not signed.  George made the motion to sign the ROW Excavation Permit Application for Carrie Earle.  Approved and signed.

g.
Knights Engineering – no longer provide material testing:  Correspondence advising they would no longer be providing this service was reviewed.  This was information only, requiring no action from the Selectboard.

h.
2020 Better Back Road Grant Application – due October 26, 2018:  Tracey inquired if the Selectboard wished to apply for this grant.  Currently, Eden has two Better Back Road Grants going:  Square Rd which is due to be completed this year and Cooper Hill Rd which is due in 2019.  It was suggested to use future grants from this source to help with compliance with MRGP.  Ricky will pull together some numbers for this purpose.

i.
Update of other activities of Highway Dept.:  Winter sand is being stockpiled and roads graded.  The next project will be the Better Back Road Grant on Square Rd and then the Gates drive on East Hill.
12.
Ratify Additions & Deletions of September 24, 2018 meeting:

a.
Discussion of, motion and approval to sign Cargill Salt price agreement.

b.
Discussion of North Rd engine brake complaint.

c.
Review of email update on G1 Holdings Settlement Funds.

d.
Review of information received on meeting at GMTCC on September 25th on the State of Lamoille Valley Youth and VLCT’s upcoming release of 2019 health insurance new association plans.

e.
Discussion of Eden Auditors reviewing financial records sent by North Hyde Park/Eden Fire.

Adam made the motion to ratify the additions and deletions of the September 24, 2018 meeting as listed in #12 (a-e).  Approved.

13. FYI: None at this time.

14.
Any other business:  Resident 911 signs and posts have been delivered to the town garage.  NHP/Eden Fire will commence installing these signs.
15.
Sign orders (6):  Six (6) orders were reviewed and signed.  
14.
Adjourn:  George made the motion to adjourn at 8:30PM.  Adam seconded the motion.  Approved.
Unapproved minutes. 
Tracey Morin

Town Administrative Assistant 
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